

OneAtlantic

Minutes
One Atlantic Meeting (8)
Wednesday 3rd March 14.15 – 15.15
Zoom Meeting

Attendees

Name		Organisation
Adrian Avery	AA	TDC - Community Engagement
Andy Branston	ABr	SPACE – Senior Youth Worker Bideford and Surrounds
Carl Hawkins	CH	TDC – Councillor
Carole Coombs	CC	One Northern Devon – Administrative Officer
Catherine Higley	CHi	East the Water School
Darran Hill	DH	TTVS
Gaynor Appleby	GA	NDHT
Hannah McDonald	HM	One Northern Devon – Partnership Development Officer
Janet Williams	JW	TDC – Public Health and Housing Manager
Julie Matthews	JM	Wiser Money / Transitions
Lara Eley	LE	Community Developer – One Atlantic
Loren Leaver	LL	Social Prescriber – Bideford and Hartland Surgeries
Mark Keeley	MK	One Small Step
Neil Ingram	NI	One Ilfracombe / OND website/ Social Media Developer
Philippa Baines	PB	DPT – Adult Mental Health Team
Ruth Tapsell	RT	GP Hartland Surgery
Tanya West	TW	North Devon Sunrise
Tom Vinall	TV	Atlantic Racquet Centre

Apologies

Name		Organisation
Andrew Elston	AE	Devon and Cornwall Police
Avrill Jewel	AJ	Bideford College
Catherine Higley	CHi	East the Water School
Chris Fuller	CF	TDC
Dave Parks	DP	Together – Drug and Alcohol Service – Community Development Lead
Gina Sherman	GS	Pluss
Guy Braga	GB	LiveWest
Hamish Cameron	HC	TDC
Jane Mills	JMi	Northam Town Council – Town Clerk
Kim Stone	KS	MIND
Lesley Dixon – Chatfield	LDC	BTC – Assistant Town Clerk, Bideford Chamber of Commerce - Secretary and Bideford Town Centre Partnership - Clerk
Neil Blackburn	NB	Active Devon – Project Officer
Nicola Morris	NM	Social Prescriber – Torrington Castle Garden and Northam Surgeries
Pat Moores	PM	Northam Town Council – Assistant Town Clerk
Paul Huxtable	PH	TTVS – Partnership Development Manager
Sally McKay-Roper	SMR	Somerset and Devon Fire Service
Verity Hookway	VH	Social Prescriber

Minutes

	Item
1	Welcome and Apologies HMD welcomed everyone and the attendees and apologies as above. She then handed over chair to RT
2	Recap of last meeting and Actions See actions summary below
Actions	None Noted
3	Community Developer Update – Lara Eley (Community Developer)
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Mental Health Project The CD's have been funded by DPT to map mental health provision around their areas and LE will be setting up a subgroup to then discuss the gaps and issues. There is a survey going out shortly to assist in this. Once this is ready this will be shared. Any feedback you may have please let LE know. Covid has brought out many issues for people and LE has been working with the SP's to provide some activity groups for those suffering from Mental Health issues. There is a gentle yoga and 3 mindfulness courses over the next few months. These are funded through DDC via TTVS. People can also donate through the TTVS system.
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Food Provision Project CD have had funding from Devon Community Foundation to look at the food provision in their areas. There is a food network meeting on the 16th March. Again CDs will be mapping out food provision in their areas specifically for children. LE has already linked up with the schools and had some good information from them.
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Home from Hospital update and connecting with communities. SWD is putting some comms. out this week to NHS providers to advertise the service which will be good in the referral perspective. Volunteers are getting their vaccinations and training is ongoing. HMD to check with SWD this is going out to the community teams as well.
Actions	HMD to Check with SWD that Comms. Re: Home from Hospital is going out to the Community Teams as well as NHS Providers
4	Social Prescriber updates Verity has just joined the team at Wooda. Looking at support groups with LE and other SP's at the moment and looking forward to the relaxation of covid restrictions which should help going forward.
Actions	None Noted
5	Nutrition and Healthy Living - Updates <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Devon Sustainable Foods Collaboration Grow share cook still waiting for funding. The engagement will help with this and may also release further funding in the future.
Actions	None Noted
6	Safer Towns (Community safety) JW noted that the consultation has been distributed and all asked to go onto this please and provide feedback. This is about Antisocial behaviour issues in Bideford. And e-mail was as follows: I wish to notify you of a consultation on a proposal to significantly modify the current alcohol and antisocial behaviour Public Space Protection Order for Bideford. This consultation starts this week and will running until the 4 th April. In accordance with PSPO guidance we wish to make you aware of the proposals and would welcome any comments you may have on them. Here is the link to the consultation: https://www.torridge.gov.uk/PSPObideford PSPO's are a legal tool that are used to stop individuals or groups committing antisocial behaviour or nuisance in a public space that is detrimental to the local community's quality of life. Local authorities can impose a PSPO after consultation with the Police, the public, the Police and Crime Commissioner and other relevant bodies and individuals.

	<p>Torrige District Council in partnership with Devon and Cornwall Police are looking to build on powers in designated areas of Bideford, which target anti social or aggressive and intimidating behaviour which can be fuelled by the consumption of alcohol or other substances. Areas of Bideford already come under an existing PSPO, the details of which can be found here: https://www.torrige.gov.uk/article/14990/Public-Spaces-Protection-Orders-in-the-Torrige-district .</p> <p>However, these proposals expand both range of activities and the geographical area covered by the provisions. A draft of the proposed order and area of coverage is given in the link https://www.torrige.gov.uk/PSPObideford</p> <p>A summary of the order/ changes put forward are as follows: Within the Restricted Area, the following become offences:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Failing to stop the consumption of alcohol or substance reasonably believed to be alcohol when requested • Failing to surrender any containers (open or closed) in a persons possession containing alcohol or a substance reasonably believed to be alcohol. • Failing to leave the Restricted Area when requested to do so by an Authorised Officer. • Re-entering the Restricted Area within 6 hours of being instructed to leave. • Urinating and/or defecating within the Restricted Area. • Acting in such a manner that is reasonably perceived by the Authorising Officer to be anti-social, aggressive and / or intimidating to any member of the public. <p>These offences can be dealt with by way of fixed penalty notice of £100, or fine of up to £1000 on conviction in court.</p> <p>Please see the full wording of the order given in the consultation link and note the Restricted Area proposed.</p> <p>These provisions seek to address a range of antisocial behaviours affecting Bideford. It is necessary that the provisions are clear, reasonable and enforceable. By making antisocial behaviour the key element in determining acceptability of actions we seek to take a pragmatic and reasonable response to problem drinking and anti social behaviour in town.</p> <p>In order to be able to enact these provisions it is essential to evidence need, therefore your input into this process is vital. All the information you need for the consultation on these proposals can be accessed via our website: https://www.torrige.gov.uk/PSPObideford</p> <p>The consultation consists of the draft wording of the order, a plan of the Restricted Area and a short survey. The consultation runs until the 4th April, following which the feedback will be considered as part of the determination process for the adoption of the provisions. Whether you support or object to the proposals we need to hear from you.</p> <p>We would welcome any comments on the proposals through the above means, and would be grateful if you could assist us in advertising this consultation in order that we to get as many views possible on the proposals.</p> <p>Please use the survey form provided or contact me directly if you have specific feedback you wish to make. All consultation responses will be collated and presented to Torrige District Council Members as a basis of their deliberations.</p> <p>JW noted that some wider things that are being done current include engagement with the public and looking for funding to continue with the wardens.</p>
Actions	All to please go onto the Consultation for PSPO
7	<p>Update from Stakeholders</p> <p>Navigate / WiserMoney - JM highlighted the information that was sent out today. Very keen to get across that money and debt also affect mental health and other health issues. Please let her know if there is anything you think needs to be added/updated etc and please share.</p> <p>TDC - JW reported that trauma informed conference / webinars are running at the moment and encouraged everyone to sign up and attend. JW provided CCo with the flyer for this to be shared with the group.</p>

	<p>DH suggest that someone be asked to give a session on this at this meeting and HMD suggested that perhaps Claire Fisher could be asked and she will approach her to sort this out.</p> <p>As Armed forces covenant lead noted that TDC with be signing up to the AFC and will be collating information for former forces staff and their families and will also be asking other organisations to sign up to this as well.</p> <p>TDC ran an emergency planning event which was well attend last week to make sure communities are prepared for the future.</p> <p>The TDC carbon plan will be published shortly and has cross overs with a number of issues.</p> <p>Tennis Club – TV noted that will hopefully be reopened on 29th March and building is starting shortly.</p> <p>TDC Community Engagement - AA noted that starting a walking programme soon and will provide information shortly.</p> <p>Looking like the Kenwith valley link will still take many years but a group working on this. This is part of the Active travel group. CCo has details if you need it.</p> <p>Developing a gentle exercise programme.</p> <p>SPACE – AB noted that Devon Community foundation have tasked SPACE to deliver food parcels to families with teenagers and very short time frame to do this. Please contact him if you know anyone who could benefit from this. It will contain local produced products and not tins!!</p> <p>Are looking to deliver to approx. 120 families</p>
Actions	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • CCo to share the Trauma informed Webinar flyer with the group. • HMD To speak to Claire Fisher about trauma informed training for this group • All please contact AB if you know anyone who could benefit the food parcels. (Vulnerable Families with Teenagers)
8	<p>AOB</p> <p>Website – NI update noted that the template is now built and is progressing well. Once it is made as One Atlantic home website he will send a link and then it will be a work in progress to add things to this. This should be ready very shortly. NI to be on Agenda to show the group. The Facebook page is also virtually ready to launch. This should be next week. If anybody has anything you can send it to LE to add and be shared.</p> <p>Other - HMD noted that the 2 good to go app which is wholesalers who have things that need to be got rid of at the end of the day. Link: Too Good To Go: End Food Waste on the App Store (apple.com)</p>
Actions	All if anybody has anything for the facebook page you can send it to LE to add and be shared.
9	<p>Confirm future meeting dates</p> <p>Next Meeting – 7th April 2.15 – 15.30</p>

Actions Summary

Only actions closed at this meeting continue to be shown in the action summary. Previous closed actions are removed and can be view on previous minutes/action summaries.

Number	Responsible	Action	Status
1.1.1	All	Let CC know of details for anyone you would like to invite to this group Update 3.2.21 – Please send CCo contact details and organisation if you would like anyone to be invited to future meetings. Also All to check their entry on the membership list and let CCo know any changes.	Close
3.6.1	LE	JW to be invited to share Jubilee Square work at future meeting Update 11/11/20 - This will need to be after the 24 th as the consultation is still on until then. Update 3.2.21 – JW to share when she is next at a meeting LE to chase up	On Agenda Close

4.5.1	All	to forward names/contact details to RT if wish to be involved in working group for "Grow Share Cook" or people you think should be involved	Ongoing
4.6.1	All	let HMD know if you have any resources of projects running that can help support clients with Mental Health Issues.	Ongoing
4.9.4	All	Please let JW know of any activity that is concerning re COVID as this can be passed up the line.	Ongoing
5.3.1	All	to feed back to LE any project ideas in line with the engagement results	Ongoing
5.3.2	All	please contact PH with group and activity links for the TTVS web pages for One Atlantic and the community groups page(s). Update 3.2.21 – this remains as the community page is about to be developed and PH offered this as a space for community groups to advertise their activities	Ongoing
6.7.1	All	Let NB know if you have any schemes that may meet the funding criteria for engagement of over 55's in activity. Update 3.2.21 – There is wider funding opportunities available through the 3 rd wave of tackling inequalities funding so please contact him if you have any activities that may need funding. This is to support the following groups: Long term health conditions, ethnically diverse communities, those with disabilities and those from lower socially economic groups. It will be helpful to know if anyone is applying for this so they can make sure they get a fair share. It is worth having a draft bid for when these opportunities arise and NB can help with these.	Ongoing
7.3.1	LE	to Contact Caroline Nicolson re: potential tutor for Introductory Mindfulness course	Closed
7.5.1	NB	to send CCo the link for the safety course for it to be circulated	Closed
7.7.1	RT	to contact HMD with details of the webinar next week	Closed
7.10.1	HMD	to speak to GA re: funding opportunities available from the CCG	Closed
7.1.10	GA	to send contact details for CC to circulate to the group.	Closed
8.3.1	HMD	to Check with SWD that Comms. Re: Home from Hospital is going out to the Community Teams as well as NHS Providers	New
8.6.1	All	All to please go onto the Consultation for PSPO (see section 6 above)	New
8.7.1	CCo	To share the Trauma informed Webinar flyer with the group.	New
8.7.2	HMD	To speak to Claire Fisher about trauma informed training for this group	New
8.7.3	All	Please contact AB if you know anyone who could benefit the food parcels. (Vulnerable Families with Teenagers)	New
8.8.1	All	If anybody has anything for the facebook page you can send it to LE to add and be shared.	New